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From: brandon - Dragonette Cellars <brandon@dragonettecellars.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 10:39 AM

To: sbcob

Subject: 9/22 Agenda Item Comment: PLEASE UPHOLD THE PLANNING COMMISSIONS DENIAL

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

This is a comment in regards to the ExxonMobil proposal to restart the three oil platforms and to truck
the oil along route 101. This proposal is fatally flawed, extremely risky: PLEASE UPHOLD THE
PLANNING COMMISSIONS DENIAL. As a local resident and frequent visitor to the beaches along
the Gaviota Coast, | am extremely concerned about this proposal, and heartily encourage you to
deny it.

Use of the existing pipeline has already proven to be dangerous, as the corrosion has already
resulted in catastrophic spills. The Plains Pipeline Refugio spill still rings in my memory. For years
after this spill (which was caused by blatant neglect) | encountered remnant patches of oil, and
personally witnessed damage to beaches and wildlife; from Refugio to El Capitan all the way down to
Naples. The clean up efforts from this spill were subpar, and they show the lack of respect that the
industry has for our beautiful coastline.

The proposal to increase trucking of oil along that same stretch of the 101 is simply not worth the risk,
and it must be denied. Sadly, the industry has proven their failure to provide adequate safety
measures (just review the Plains Pipeline event for a prime example), and this proposal must be
firmly denied.

Sincerely,

Brandon Sparks-Gillis
Solvang, CA

brandon sparks-gillis

Dragonette Cellars

Mobile: (805) 722-02206

Mailing Address Tasting Room

PO Box 1932 2445 Alamo Pintado Ave

Santa Ynez, CA 93460 Los Olivos. CA 9344



